
 

 

State Executive Council for Children’s Services (SEC) 

Notice of Intent to Develop Policy (SEC Policy 3.2) 

Title of Proposed Policy:   

Family Assessment and Planning Team  

Intended Action: 

Revision of existing Policy 3.2, adopted March 25, 2010 

Background and Summary:  

This policy was adopted by the State Executive Council for Children’s Services in 2010 and has 

not been reviewed or revised.  

The proposed revisions to the policy include technical changes (format and organization) as well 

as substantive changes to the section regarding Alternate Multidisciplinary Teams that may be 

employed by local CSA programs in lieu of the Family Assessment and Planning Team (FAPT). 

That section of the existing policy would benefit from additional detail and clarity of content.. 

This proposed policy is under review by the SEC Policy Review Workgroup established to 

support the Strategic Plan of the State Executive Council for Children’s Services. The actual text 

of the revised policy will be developed by that workgroup for consideration at the next stage of 

the policy-making process. 

Intent of Proposed Revisions: The proposed revisions will: 

 Update the policy to reflect the format and organization of current SEC policies 

 Clarify the expectations for the alternative multidisciplinary teams 

Date of SEC Action: June 10, 2021 

Stage: Notice 

Public Comment Period:  June 14 – July 16, 2021 (30 days)  

Date/Stage of Next SEC Action: September 9, 2021 – Proposed Stage for a minimum of 60 days 
of public comment. 

 

Public Comment will be accepted through the Public Policy Comments Form 
(https://www.csa.virginia.gov/doecsa123) on the CSA website: www.csa.virginia.gov 

Individuals wishing to be placed on the CSA Notification List should make such request via         
e-mail to csa.office@csa.virginia.gov   
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